Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
November 17, 2009
Members present were: Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Janeen Igou, Pam Scott, Jim Purdy, Jack Busher, Monique Mullis and Rich Dudley.  Special Guest present was Pat Grove
The meeting was called to order at 5:40 pm.
The minutes from the last meeting (October 2009) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports
Treasurer’s Report:   Our current spending balance is $4,575.71 in the 1st Bank account.   We still have the $5000 El Pomar funds and the $5000+ in the CD.  Treasurer’s report as submitted by Barb Scott was accepted unanimously.
Programs/Finance:  Needs a new Chairperson since Jerry O’Hare left the board.    
Membership:  No new members.  Jack is getting ready to publish the next Tracker so Lori will forward him the email list of Friends members.
Communications:  Website update:  The new website is up.  Our new address is www.friendsofcmsp.org.  We may want to eventually phase out the Tracker and just post all news as it happens on the website.  
Volunteer Update:  Brian is working on setting up a program to get the next class of volunteers trained.  They are working on a timeline for putting in the Dixon Trail up the Top of the Mountain which will be dependent on volunteers such as VOC and the Pikes Peak Coalition.
Old Business
Junior Ranger:  Pat and Janeen presented an update on what would be included in the Junior Ranger book. Final cost of the project is $5185.  Janeen, Monique and Jack will proofread the booklet before it goes into final printing.  A motion was made to approve spending $5200 for the Junior Ranger program.  Motion was approved unanimously.  
Park Manager Update
Monique presented facts and figures on visitation and revenues for the year.  In 2008 the park had 66.700 visitors, in 2009 so far it is up to 151,000.   In 2008 revenue was $105,000.  This year it is $390,000 due in part to the campground opening.  There have been 8,300 campers this year.  Volunteer hours last year were 4500, this year they are at 6300.   Rich is working on a new business plan for the park that is minus the event center and cabins.  Rich did an interview with Dave Phillips from the Gazette last week; hopefully some positive information will be published about the park.  Progress on the plan for the Dixon trail includes planning around the habitat for the Mexican Spotted Owl, a forest management plan and drawing things on maps.   The hope is to have the plan finished and approved by mid 2010.  
In January 2010, there will be a road race involving 500 runners at the park sponsored by the Pikes Peak Roadrunners.

The Visitor Center will be having a Holiday Open House on Dec. 5.  

There is a mailing going out advertising an open house for those interested in Adopting a Trail.

New business

Elections:   An election was held to nominate and vote on Jim Hatley as a new board member.  This was approved unanimously.
Discussion was held regarding the December Volunteer Recognition banquet.  Rich volunteered to put together a “thank you gift” for Jerry O’Hare for his years of service.  The board approved the expenditure of up to $100 for this unanimously.  

Discussion was held regarding recognition for Mr. Newman, former owner of property that now belongs to the park.  Rich volunteered to design a recognition plaque.  

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.  Next meeting will be January 21, 2010 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

